
-EDITORIAL
DOKITA at 40 - a tale of the
survival of the best students'
Journal in Nigeria through the
socio-economic and political ups
and downs of this nation.
The much awaited new millenium
has come and it possibly has seen
what can be described as the

dawning of a new day' in the history ofthisjournal. An
attempt has been made not only to maintain the quality of
the journal but also to set the framework for future editions
with a focus on perfecting what was started 40 years
ago. This is not an easy task but with the discipline,
diligence and dedication of fellow board members we
shall continue to reach for greater heights

This year
Along with the production of this journal as part of
celebrating 40 years of excellence, an International Medical
Students' Conference with the theme - "Medical
Education on the Developing World" was planned.
This was an attempt to reaccess the state of our training
programme and to put forward recommendations to the
authorities concerned. I want to commend all board
members for their efforts towards the planning and
execution of this programme.

This Edition
In compiling the articles for this edition, an attempt was
made to cover topical issues in the medical world with a
focus on areas of rapid growth in medical research, with
articles from experienced minds in the various areas drawn
from Medicine, Haematology, Paediatrics, Genetics,
Surgery, Obstetrics and Gynaecology. These were
required to highlight recent advances in topical issues in
these fields. In an attempt to reveal the other side of
medical students an article- "The Literary Physicians -
Nigerian Medical Students and the Art of Writing" is also
included. Along with this in the special features section is
an article on the difference between surgical practice in
Nigeria and the United Kingdom. Also included is the
winning essay for the annual Prof l.A. Adeleye Essay
competition with the title: "National Programme on
Immunization: Successes, Failures and Prospects for the
Future".Forthe firsttime, the Dokitajournal will include
the best Igbo-Ora Project for the year. This is in keeping
with Dokita's age-long tradition of excellence.
As part of celebrations a special focus on the history of
D<;:>KITAis also included highlighting the progression from

the onset to date and prospect for the future.

Our Dream
Life they say begins at 40. For DOKlTA it is the beginning
of a new era setting the stage for the 21st Century
DOKlTA. We look forward to the return of the journal
to quarterly production even with the prevailing socio-
economic circumstances. This will assist in keeping up
with the pace of advancement in medical research and
also to meet up with the challenges of the newrnillennium.
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